Regular Meeting
Board of Education

August 8, 2016

7:00 PM

This regular meeting was opened with roll call.  Troy Bauder, Derek Knobloch, Kyle Knobloch, Scott Lee and Justin Metzger were present.  Supt. Hargens and Principals Jiskoot and Snyder were also in attendance.

Motion # 2382

Moved by Derek Knobloch and seconded by Kyle Knobloch to approve the agenda.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

Motion # 2383

Moved by Bauder and seconded by Metzger to approve the consent items.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

Supt. Hargens reported that Arch. Inc. will be on site on Tuesday to do a substantial completion walk through for the concession stand.  Hargens also reminded the Board that school will start on August 23rd.  And Supt. Hargens reminded the Board that his plans are to retire at the end of the 2017-18 school year.  The Board will need to begin making plans for a search at the end of this school year or the start of FY18.

Motion # 2384

Moved by Kyle Knobloch and seconded by Bauder to approve the Teacher Quality Committee members for the 2016-17 school year.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

Motion # 2385

Moved by Metzger and seconded by Derek Knobloch to approve the Advisory Committee members for the 2016-17 school year.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.
Motion # 2386

Moved by Bauder and seconded by Kyle Knobloch to approve contracts for Leah Twedt and Penny Rentschler for TLC contracts, Wes Meyer and Kjert Gramstad as junior high football coaches, and Joe Tracy as head custodian.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

The Board and administration discussed future construction and remodeling projects.  Discussion centered around the Industrial Arts addition and whether or not a new structure for the Wellness Center should be added to the project so that a service area could be attached to the Industrial Arts/Voc Ag construction.  The possibility of remodeling the Science classrooms, Family and Consumer Science classrooms, and replacement of plumbing lines as a part of this project was also discussed.  The Board also considered running a bond issue for an Auditorium, but that would be in the future with possible construction beginning in 2022-23.  Action on these projects was tabled to allow Board members more time to talk with constituents about construction needs, project timing, and the state of the current local economy.
Motion # 2387

Moved by Derek Knobloch and seconded by Metzger to adjourn this meeting at 8:25 PM.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.  The next regular meeting is set for September 12th at 7:00 PM.

